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PROJECT INFORMATION 

Improvements at the Aurora Transportation Center (ATC) will improve 

safety and access, alleviate congestions, connect existing underutilized 

parking lots, and connect surrounding neighborhoods, transit-oriented 

developments and existing Regional Fox River Trail. 

The project limits extend along Broadway Ave. from Spring St. to the north 

ATC Entrance and will include the renovations to the current ATC parking 

lot, relocation of the existing Pace bus point, intersection improvements, 

and construction of pedestrian bridge.   

The project funding is supported by Federal funding from Chicago 

Metropolitan Agency for Planning (CMAP) the Congestion Mitigation and 

Air Quality Improvement Grant Program (CMAQ) with local funding 

provided by the City of Aurora and Kane County Forest Preserve District.  

In-kind support is provided from Fox Valley Park District, Pace, IDOT, 

Metra, and BNSF. 

Construction is weather dependent, but the majority of work is expected to 

be completed by the end of 2019.    

Commuters should expect slightly longer commutes. Daily and monthly 

parking fees within the parking lots are still required. Commuters are 

reminded to pay special attention to traffic control and message boards 

that will be updated throughout the project.  Surrounding business are all 

open during construction.  

 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation.  Please contact the City 

Public Works Department/Engineering Division at 630/256-3200 for 

questions.  Addition information and construction updates are available on 

the City website under Construction/Aurora Transportation Center.  

https://www.aurora-il.org/1928/Aurora-Transportation-Center-ATC.   
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